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ILWU-PMA Welfare Plan Provides
Comprehensive Health Benefits

n and off

the docks,

West Coast
longshore workers and
their families benefit
from one of the most
generous health care
programs in the
country. In fact,
more than 40,000
longshore workers,
clerks, walking bosses/
foremen, watchmen,
retirees and their
families participate
in the ILWU-PMA
Welfare Plan.

Plan participants have full
access to a wide range of health
care benefits. For instance,
the plan provides hospital,
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i
A strong, motivated and healthy workforce is critical to
maintaining the West Coast’s competitive advantage.

medical and surgical care,
prescription drugs, dental

and vision care, hearing aids,
substance abuse recovery
programs and disability benefits.
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For long-term
disabilities or illnesses,
the plan provides its
participants with
employer-paid disability
insurance. Specifically,
the plan allows five
years of disability
coverage for job-related
injuries and three years
for non-related injuries.

The comprehensive
range of health care and
ancillary benefits allows
longshore workers to
rest assured that their
health care needs—
and those of their families—
will be met with quality
service and coverage.

“The health and safety of
the waterfront workforce is
a top priority for the PMA
and its member companies,”
said Phil Resch, senior vice
president of operations,
Pacific Maritime Association.
“The PMA is committed to
providing the best possible
health care plan to longshore
workers and their families.”
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Plan Cost-Effectiveness

In addition to providing
a wide range of benefits,
the ILWU-PMA Welfare
Plan is quite affordable for
participants. Although the
plan costs $117 million
per year, union members
contribute less than one
percent of their wages—
a total of 2.2 percent of
the plan’s entire cost.
Employee contributions
are earmarked to pay for
disability benefits, so employees
essentially pay nothing toward
their health care costs.
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Did you know ...

..that the average annual earnings paid to all
Class “A” longshore and clerk registrants in 1977
was $17,650? By 1997, the equivalent for all
Class "A" employees averaged $82,049, an increase
of $64,399 or 364.9 percent.

Source: The Pacific Maritime Association

And, participants have minimal  informed of their benefits
out-of-pocket expenses for and any changes in the
medical care. In fact, the PMA plan. Four local plan

member companies shoulder
the bulk of the Welfare Plan,

directors keep in constant
communication with the
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The ILWU-PMA Welfare Plan is extremely affordable for longshore workers.

contributing $113 million
per year, or 97 percent of

the total cost. (See illustration

on reverse page.)

Ensuring Quality

To ensure consistent
quality as health care
demands change, a Board
of Trustees, comprised of
an equal number of ILWU
and PMA representatives,
is charged with monitoring
the plan’s effectiveness.
The Board oversees the
ILWU-PMA Benefit Plans
Office that administers
the health care plans for
participants.

The Board of Trustees

ILWU-PMA Benefit Plans
Office in order to answer
questions and provide
information to participants
directly. The Benefit Plans
Office also communicates
with and provides
information to the ILWU
Locals, so they can
distribute plan information
at meetings and in the
union halls.

Toward the Future

A strong, motivated
and healthy workforce is
critical to maintaining the
West Coast’s competitive
advantage. In the spirit
of cooperation, the PMA
and the ILWU have worked
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